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October 17, 2019

Dear Health Plan Administrator:

Effective immediately, the portion of Managed Care Policy 19.01 that implements the Per
Member Per Month (PMPM) rate structure for Fiscal Intermediary administrative services
provided under the Consumer Directed Personal Assistance program is suspended unless and
until further notice. The remainder of Managed Care Policy 19.01 is unchanged and remains
effective as of July 1, 2019.

Effective immediately, the Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) regarding changes to Fiscal
Intermediary services provided under the Consumer Directed Personal Assistance program are
suspended unless and until further notice.

Also effective immediately, the Guidance for CDPAP Claims and Encounters sent on October 9,
2019 is suspended unless and until further notice.

If you have any questions regarding the above information, please send an email to
ConsumerDirected@health.ny.gov and the Department will respond to your inquires.

Sincerely,
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Erin Kate Calicchia

Deputy Director

Division of Long Term Care

Office of Health Insurance Programs
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